

## Association of Jewish Seniors

April 24, 1989

Editor Canadian Jewish News 10 Gateway Blvd. Don Mills, Ontario M3C 3A1



Dear Sir:

Your very excellent editorial titled "Protecting the Elderly" dated March 16, 1989 was brought to the notice of our last General Meeting of the Association of Jewish Seniors. It was very well received by our delegates.

You may be interested to know that copies have been distributed among our leading members for them to use as speakers notes and during discussions on this subject. Further, through our representation to the Steering Committee of the Ontario Coalition of Senior Citizens' Organizations (which is a 300,000 strong seniors' movement of more than 27 diverse organizations in Ontario) copies of the editorial were passed on to leading members of other seniors' groups.

May I take this opportunity to thank your reporter Mr. Jeff Rosen for a well-written and thoughtful front-page article (dated March 23, 1989) on Jean Woodsworth, President of "One Voice" and a leading member of the above noted Coalition (OCSCO). Copies of this article were also passed around. Both the Association of Jewish Seniors and the OCSCO are affiliated with One Voice which is a Canadian seniors' network covering the ten provinces and territories.

. . . 2

Thank you for becoming a voice for Jewish seniors and for all seniors in the wider movement with whom we are associated. We are thrilled by your fine and timely reporting.

Yours very sincerely,

Stan Sugarbroad.

Chairman, Social Action Committee

P.S. And in my personal capacity as President of OCSCO, thanks once again.

c.c.: Mr. Jeff Rosen

Mr. Harry Fields

President, Association of Jewish Seniors